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August 3, 2023

Rebecca Lunger, Division Head of Solid Waste
Hunterdon County

Division of Health Services

P.O. Box 2900

Flemington, NJ 08822-2900

Dear Ms. Lunger,

The Department of Environmental Protection’s Division of Sustainable Waste Management,
Bureau of Solid Waste Planning & Licensing is in receipt of a proposed amendment to the
Hunterdon County District Solid Waste Management Plan (“County Plan™) dated July 17, 2023.
This amendment to the County Plan proposes County Plan inclusion of the Borough of High
Bridge located at Block 31, Lot 14.02, with a street address of Dewey Avenue, as an exempt
recycling facility. The facility will accept yard trimmings (brush and leaves) for composting.

Pursuant to N.J.LA.C. 7:26-6.11(b)3, the inclusion of a Class C exempt recycling facility can be
accomplished via an administrative action. Therefore, the County Plan inclusion of the Borough
of High Bridge as an exempt recycling facility is hereby approved pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-

6.11(D.

If you have any questions relative to this matter, please contact Austin Rusnak of my staff at (609)
678-5533, or by e-mail at Austin.Rusnak(@dep.nj.gov.

Sincerely,

eth Hackman, Chief
Bureau of Solid Waste Planning & Licensing
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